

Chairperson	Charles K.
Secretary	Terica W.
Co Sec.	Beth
Treasurer	Bob McG
Librarian	Linda

2:15 p.m.

Charles K. opened the literature conference and introduced officers. Meditation, Serenity Prayer, then turned over to Roger T. who expressed gratitude for participation and the two new states, Minneapolis, Minnesota and Bronx, New York.

We passed out the guidelines for conducting world literature conferences. Tentative agenda for conference shall be produced in the first group conscience.

Each area is asked to give a report of literature work in their area.

Immediately after G.C. Mary L. and Jim will run a little workshop to orient people as to what goes on in workshops.

Linda will be handling the files, she needs help, Rochelle and Mat and also Joseph will help.

Jamie is running the kitchen and he could also use some help.

Conference will run round the clock till sometime Saturday.

We tried to set up people at the conference with places to stay. Leah will help us with those accommodations.

Group Conscience will be at 11:00 A.M. and 11:00 P.M..

Bob G. will be getting fans. Copy machine will be ready in 2 to 3 hours. More typewriters in the morning. Let Bob G. know when we are out of toilet paper. Frank S. suggested that we use both sides of the toilet paper.

Joseph and Kay B. will run the copy machine but people who are assigned, particularly with duties with files may obtain permission to use this machine.

We will be getting a sound man to tape Group Conferences.

Jamie said we have a dangerous refrigerator, please keep door closed.

Frank brought up the problem of new people fucking with material for lack of knowledge.

No originals or equipment leave this conference.

and new I.P. (Just for Today). More communication with Lit Comm on Area and Regional level with World Lit.

Page made a motion; RE: Handbook revision.

Chuck and Bob contact the proper service arms to establish agreeable guidelines for reviewing proposed literature and to include it in the revised handbook. All proposals to be considered in the proper workshop by way of input sheets.

Bob B. said these formalities are to save headaches. Go through the proper channels and not write a new handbook.

Chuck S. said to work on the Book, and not worry about this other shit, money and handbook.

Frank said we should set a precedent on handling this money problem also to possibly microfilm records and use a parliamentarian. Also to use a workshop to set this straight.

Mary L. said we need a vote on the motion on the floor.

BoS. said we need a national and local bank account., that there is more materiel in WSO for the book, and that we need the records.

Call for a vote; motoin carries,

Jim M. gave these suggestions; elect a treasurer for conference who would assist WSC treasurer, all money over \$500 go to WSC earmarked for lit, elect a sec/librarian to maintain files.

Charles K. said we need local accounts.

Mary L. said we could have banks transfer funds into two accounts if they are in the same name, between cities.

Mike said keep it simple.

Tom M. said we should postpone action on this until later.

Jim M. states this proposal in the form of a motion. Seconded by

Marc B. Carried and passed.

Hank F. said WE WANT OUR BOOK , FUCK THIS OTHER BULLSHIT!

Frank said that there probably wasn't anything questionable in NA, but we are no longer in a nickel and dime business and the business end needs to be taken care of.

Roger T. says that we should get off this issue, and excuses himself for being so vocal.

Bob proposes that Bo, Roger, and a trustee be put in this wokshop to help settle some of the issues.

Mary L. moves that we close, Seconded, carried and passed.

* Roger T. indicated the need for an agenda to be outlined.

Chuck S. commended this conference for doing the impossible and that we should get on with writing the book. We should only hope to be accountable for funds, and that Narcotics Anonymous will publish the Book, not WSO, not the Board of Trustees, and not the Literature Committee. We need checks and balances to insure that no member of the Literature Committee be tempted to abscond with lit monies, and even if someone does, the Book will still be written.

* ^{This line} Belongs at end of previous page

30.	Linda M.	Kansas	913-671-2926
31.	Bo S.	Marietta, GA	404-427-2086
32.	Roger T.	Ft. Lauderdale, FL	No phone
33.	Charles K.	Dania, FL	305-922-2424
34.	Bob G.	Ft. Lauderdale, FL	305-475-3688
35.	Mike F.	Morrisville, PA	215-295-1920
36.	Hank F.	Atlanta, GA	404-351-2873
37.	Bryant S.	Athens, GA	404-549-8331
38.	Marc Burkhardt	Akron, OH	216-688-4867
39.	Pat Tierney	Ft. Mitchell, KY	606-331-2994
40.	Jim Brita	Ft. Wayne, IN	219-489-3966
41.	Roy Drum	Cortland, OH	216-637-5342
42.	Robert Cohen	N. Miami Beach, FL	305-945-0493
43.	Ben Weidenbener	Daytona Beach, FL	No Phone
44.	Bill Gribbin	Jersey City, N.J.	201-656-6986
45.	Glen R.	Hardwick, GA	No phone

Roger explained the terms "cut and paste", editing, and proof reading.
He also stated that after the Group Conscience passes a chapter, that chapter is finished, and then it is sent out to the Fellowship. The book is our primary purpose.

"Oh shit!" "No coffee pot!" "Quick, get help!"

Bob G. said was can get "Just for Today" printed by Thursday morning.

There is a "new input" box back in the library table area. Drop any suggestions in.

Bill G. from New Jersey stated that some of the new input from his area has not been received.

The air-conditioning needs to be checked.

Roger felt that a parliamentarian is not needed. He then proceeded to explain some parliamentary terms:

1. When a motion is made, the attention of the floor is directed towards that motion. All comments must be directed towards that motion. Discussion is limited to three minutes per person, for a total of fifteen minutes. No motion may be discussed unless it has been seconded.
2. An amended motion, once amended, is the only motion to be discussed. It needs to be seconded.
3. Call for vote is to vote to vote. It does not need to be seconded. If it fails to carry, the discussion continues.

W.L.C. - 6
2nd. Meeting
9/14/81
Page 4

It was Louis's 26th. birthday today. We sang "Happy Birthday" to him.

Page C. requested a flowchart. Bo S. nominated Linda.

The next Group Conscience meeting was set for 9:00 P.M.

Tom moved that the meeting be adjourned. It was seconded and was closed with the Lord's Prayer.

DON'T FUCK WITH THE KITCHEN HELP!

9:00PM-- Roger opened w/moment for suffering addict and Charles read Grey book prayer. Rojer showed us the Grey book and asked who had read it & most had, about 15 said they were really familiar with the material.

We will read from this book before we work on it, so as not to write a new book but finish the old one. MOTION (Joseph P)- As each workshop begins they shall read the pertaining grey book chapter & look at all material.

Roger says it is a matter of getting familiar not following material necessarily.

Motion passed.

Ralph motions we read Ohio material not grey book--passed.

Flow reading and note taking of Chap. 4 to see generally where we want to take this (read straight through--questions/discussion afterward)--- 10 minute break between reading and discussion.

Opinions from individs around group:

Doug- final review

K.B.- not sure

Bo- real pleased, best yet, edit carefully

Pat- just change little things

Mary-don't like drugs=addiction

Marc- more on disease concept in step 1

Toby-more work

Roy- edit & polish

Hank- 6&7 need work

Sally-disease in 1, workshop on 6&7

Henry- ready

Jim- go through edit

Steve- disagree with insanity

Al- 1 needs examples of unmanagability

Bob- needs polish

Louis- too flowery

JIm- change quit to stop

Bryant- keep it serious

Shiela- 1 needs more addictive personality examples

Beth- too flowery

Matt- good, 1 needs work, too many words

Page- 1 needs work, no drug abuse- addiction

Jim- 1 addictive disease, don't like step 5

WLC-6 REGISTRATION LIST

<u>NAME</u>	<u>AREA</u>	<u>TELEPHONE</u>
Terica Wood	Richboro, Pa.	(215) 322-4191
Matt K.	Southern Cal.	N/A
Tom McTern	Ohio/Georgia	N/A
Mike Pennington	Memphis, Tenn.	N/A
Page	Marrietta, Ga.	N/A
Lori H.	Ft. Luaderdale, Fla.	N/A
Marc B.	Akron, Ohio	(216)688-4867
Beth N.	Dania, Fla.	(305)922-2424
Shiela C.	Miami, Fla.	(305)949-0915
Bryant S.	Atlanta, Ga.	(404)549-8331
Jim B.	Ft. Wayne, Ind.	(219)489-3966
Bill G.	Jersey City, N.J.	N/A
Louis C.	Philadelphia, Pa.	(215)465-8025
Bobby B.	Bryn Maur, Pa.	(215)525-5136
Bob B.	Los Angeles, Cal.	(213)737-7135
Al R.	Ivyland, Pa.	(215)322-1552
Stephen K.	Phila., Pa.	(215)464-5710
Jim M.	OHIO	(216)424-3701
Sally E.	Buena Park, Cal.	(914)739-4729
Joseph P.	Memphis, Tenn.	(901)529-8779
Roy D.	Cortland, Ohio	(216)637-5342
Albin S.	Prov., R.I.	(401)941-1640
Mary L.	Lincoln, Neb.	(402)475-1121
Mary L.	Marrietta, Ga.	(404)422-6387
Pat T.	Ft. Mitchell, Ky.	(606)331-2994
George S.	Marrietta, Ga.	(404)427-2086
Bo S.	Marrietta, Ga.	(404)427-2086
Bea C.	Minneapolis, Minn.	(612)874-0926
Doug W.	Lincoln. Neb.	(402)464-0979
Nickie C.	Whittier, Cal.	N/A
Debbie	Ft. Lauderdale, Fla	N/A
Roger T.		
Charles K.	Dania, Fla.	(305)922-2424
Jim B.	Morro Bay, Cal.	(805)772-1075
Roland H.	New Orleans, La.	(504)866-0412
Sam E.	Sharon, Pa.	(412)981-6691
FRANK F.	PITTSBURGH, PA	412-687-0255

familiarizing ourselves with the material.

Jim B. volunteered for Chapter Nine.

Bob asked if we should look at the Grey Book. Roger stated that familiarizing means looking at all previous drafts of the chapters. Then he shared the guidelines for the workshops. (See sheet). He also announced NOT to take any file material out of the building. When we get copies of this material, then we may take the copies away.

Bo S. stated that it seems that many people don't understand about the topic outline, but that it is only a suggested outline and we may choose to modify it.

Chapter Five: Al, Terica, Tom McT., Lauri, Mary V.

c Chapter Six: Charles K., Bob B., Bob G, Beth, Doug, Bob B.

ChapterSeven: Bobby B., Sheila C., Roy, John, Louis.

Chapter Nine: George, Page, Mark, Mary L., Jim B., Al.

Chapter Ten: Mary L. (NE), Ralph, Mike, Steve.

Charles stated that Chapter Ten needs to have people with time in the Program.

Roy stated that Chapter Seven needs to have people who have experienced being in and out of the Program.

Bob B. stated that we do not need people to tell us the content of what to write, but to fix what we have.

Louis, Bryant, and Frank withdrew from their respective committees.

Bo moved to close; it was seconded and we closed with the Serenity Prayer.

Chairperson Charles K.
Secretary Terica W.
Co. Sec. Beth
Treasurer Bob McG
Libraian Linda

September 16, 1981

11:25 a.m.

Roger opened with a moment of silence followed by the serenity prayer.

Beth gave an update on chapter four workshop. As it stands now the first and second steps are completed. Roland also on the committee said it won't be long before the chapter is finished.

Trica reports that chapter five is ready for proofing, and she needed another person to help with the work.

Joe feels chapter seven close to finish.

Jim needs outline from chapter nine.

Chapter ten is begining to get direction and support it needed Steve told of the progress and that they were editing the "Warren Draft" of this chapter. Pat mentioned that they were haveing problems same as those in Warren.

Charles asked about outlines on the chapters.

Steve didn't know of one on his chapter, although Mike said yes.

Charles stated without a good outline they would continue to flounder.

Terica discussed how to cut and past.

Roger said not to edit while in the cut and past stage this way we will know what areas need information. He directed his comments to Mike of chapter ten.

Mary V. volunteered and so did Terica to help with the cut and past of chapter ten.

Mark, Robert and doug are becoming a proofing team.

K Bea asks tpests to leave one inch margins so the copyer won't cut off the words.

<u>Name</u>	<u>Area</u>	<u>Phone</u>
Terica Wood	Bristol, PA	215-322-4197
Page C.	Marietta, Fla.	404-435-7253
Lori H.	Ft. Laud., Fla.	305-565-8109
Jim B.	Marro Bay, Ca.	805-772-1075
Marc B.	Akron, OH	216-688-4867
Trish	New Orleans, La.	
stephen K.	Phil, PA	215-464-5710
beth n.	dana, fla.	305-922-2424
Roland H.	New Orleans, La.	504-866-0412
Mary V.	Warren, OH	216-369-1047
Bill G.	Jersey City, NJ.	201-656-6986
Joey P.	MIMA, FLA	305-685-2254
K Bea C.	Mpls., Mn.	612-874-0926
Kieth	MIMA, FLA	305-868-5719
Sheil C.	MIMA, FLA	305-949-0915
Louis C.	Phila., PA	215-465-8025
Bobby B.	Phila., PA	215-525-5136
Jim B.	Ft. Wayn, IN	219-484-3966
Bob G.	Ft. Laud., Fla	305-475-3688
Pat T.	Ft. Mitchell, Ky.	606-331-2994
James S.	Sharon, PA	412-981-6691
Henery M.	Bronx, NY	212-597-3387
Ralph D.	Ft. Laud., Fla.	305-524-5069
Mike F.	Morrisvill, PA.	215-295-1920
Doug W.	Lincoln, NB	402-469-4099
Linda	Kanas	913-671-2926
Roger	Noa, Dres	
Charles	Dania, Fla.	305-922-2424

9-16-81
Minutes/Wednesday 11:00 p.m.

1. The draft is a Miami original. Please cross out final.
2. We might get 10 chapters final form this conference.
 - a. Suggestions:
 1. Send to competent people to correct grammar.
 2. We can use Memphis printer.
 3. We've all been invited to Thanksgiving dinner in Memphis after we send out the printed form.
3. Linda M. has agreed to take the files home to Kansas and organize them.
4. Suggestion from Bo. Send a copy to all ten regions for approval instead of individuals.
5. A sheet was passed to the group conscience. (Enclosed)
6. Charles suggested sending copies of WLC to the regions not participating. Motion: We send copies to committee members, Board, WSO, regions WSO approved.
7. Error in minutes: Jim's motion was to elect a Committee Treasurer, not a Conference Treasurer.
8. Elect Linda M. as Secretary. Approved.
9. Charles was nominated for Treasurer. He declined.
10. Motion: Elect Roy D. of Ohio as Treasurer. Approved.
11. Roger asked for Region Area reports. His first request was underwhelming. The reports are necessary for a comprehensive report to WLC.
12. Roger requested members consider Regional Literature Conferences. We have potentially hundreds of pamphlets. We are looking to write these pamphlets.
13. Roger sent out for locks for the frige. We aren't closing

21. Bob B. from CA celebrates 49 years.
22. Charles suggested organizing a workshop for Chapter Five.
23. Let the seven volunteers choose themselves.
24. Status on Chapter Four: a few hours of typing, flow reading, and a Polishing workshop.
25. Status on Chapter Nine; Cut and pasted, typed, editing.
26. Status on Chapter Ten: Cut and pasted, typing.
27. Joe verified that all minutes and handbook will be sent to the Regions.

It will cost 10 dollars an hour to use Air conditioners in the day.

If you run a work shop off premises leave note as to what it is and where it will be on the chalk board.

Charles K. told us phones are being fixed. Then we decided not to make outside phone calls after all because of the high phone bills.

Tom M. stated that the fourth step inventory was not put out by the literature committee.

Triangle of Self Obsession for the new-comer, distributed in good faith and as review material.

Sally will call World Service Office to find out how to handle review material. Roger T. says we need to call first. Frank asked the steps for public and distribution of literature. Chuck said we need to follow guide-lines and leave off World Service Office name.

Roger said we don't have guidelines for distribution of material to be reviewed, just for input.

Mat asked if we can put review material out with approved literature. Roger said all groups are autonomous and Chuck agreed.

Chuck - In the past we didn't have a World Lit. Comm. Any member may write, but only the Lit Comm. may put out literature for review.

Bo proposed we need to update the Lit Handbook, as the present one is inadequate.

Tom indicated that everyone should register, regardless of ability to pay.

Bo made a motion that any committee action be channeled through Chuck S. or Bob B. Seconded Bob F. Motion carried and passed.

Charles K. made motion that we update handbook for Lit. Comm. Seconded by Tom M. Motion later withdrawn.

Roger T. read input which pertained to finances; opening a set of books, elect a treasurer, obtain a permanent bank account, have funds above a prudent reserve channeled through WSC, and reduce size of travelling files, and have the main files maintained at a permanent location.

Doug said that we could deal with this suggestion in workshop. Roger T. said group conscience is needed.

<u>NAME</u>	<u>AREA</u>	<u>PHONE</u>
1. Terica W.	Bristol, PA	215-322-4197
2. Tom Mc.	Atlanta/Ohio	No Phone
3. Mike P.	Memphis, TN	901-529-8779
4. Page C.	Smyrna, GA	404-435-7253 404-428-6189
5. Matt K.	SouthernCA	213-392-8838 213-271-5440
6. Lori H.	Ft. Lauderdale, FL	305-565-8190
7. Beth N.	Dania, FL	305-922-2424
8. Leah G.	Miami, FL	305-758-2131
9. Sheila C.	Miami, FL	305-949-0915
10. Frank S.	California	213-576-8498
11. Bob B.	San Francisco, CA	415-346-0567
12. Jim Bain	Morro Bay, CA	714-581-4702 805-772-1075
13. Mary A. Vargo	Warren, OH 44484	216-369-1047
14. Richelle Tayler	Cortland, OH	216-637-5342
15. James Scaif	Sharon, PA	412-981-6691
16. Bob Barrett	Los Angeles, CA	213-737-7135
17. Al Reisser	Ivyland, PA	215-322-1552
18. Chuck Skinner	Whittier, CA	213-692-9758
19. Stephen Kaskey	Phildelphia, PA	215-464-5710
20. Jim E. Miller	Ohio	216-424-3701
21. Sally Evans	Buena Park, CA	714-739-4729
22. Joseph Proctor III	Memphis, TN	901-529-8779
23. Frank Feldman	Pittsburgh, PA	412-687-0255
24. Mary Ledbetter	Lincoln, NE	402-475-1121
25. Mary Lamer	Marietta, GA	404-422-6387
26. Henry Millan	Bronx, New York City	212-597-3387
27. George Starkey	Marietta, GA	404-973-8790
28. K. Bea Chadbourne	Box 8823 55408 Minneapolis, MN	612-874-0926
29. Doug W.	400 N. 73 Lincoln, NE	402-464-0979

WORLD LITERATURE CONFERENCE - 2nd. GROUP CONSCIENCE MEETING 9/14/81.

The meeting was opened by Chairperson Roger T. at 7:00 P.M. with a moment of silence followed by the Serenity Prayer. Dinner was announced to be at 8:00 P.M. He asked that dinner not be eaten at the meeting tables as the possibility of soiling notes, etc. exists.

We went over the work in progress and it was felt that Chapter Four (The Steps) would be our first consideration. We also decided that we will familiarize ourselves with the material, first by making notes while the chapter is being read, without any interruption, and proceed from there. It is necessary to review Chapter Four thoroughly so that we can see where we stand with it and to see what changes, if any, need to be made.

Chapters One, Two, Three and Eight are to be put into final form. There is no further work needed on them. Copies will be distributed among the group.

Chapter Five is ready for the editing workshop.

Chapter Six (The Traditions) was reviewed by a small committee in California, and needs to be typed.

It was felt that a good job was done on Chapters One through Eight and that the others need varying amounts of work.

Chapter Seven is ready for the editing workshop.

Chapter Nine was made into an I.P., "Just For Today," with the last half of Chapter Four, "Living the Program". It is ready for "cut and Paste". There may not even be a need for Chapter Nine.

Chapter Ten (More Will Be Revealed) is to be edited, as it stands from Warren.

There are three types of votes:

1. Consensus - If it appears to the Chairperson that the majority is in accord, then the motion is carried.
2. Roll Call - A vote by the raising of hands.
3. Acclamation - A 100 percent agreement must be reached for the motion to be carried, i.e., there can be no dissenting vote.
4. Resolution - A vote done by consensus, which is not binding on the body.
5. Germaine - Out of order, or not pertaining to the discussion
6. Tabled - Set aside until later.

Nicki asked if Tradition Two was completed. Sally said that it was completed in California.

Roger stated that if a member wishes to be recognized to speak, to raise your hand, and he will write down your name. He will try to call on you in order, but cannot promise to do so. He tries to be fair and to keep personalities out of it.

Tom reminded those who did not register to do so, even if they do not have the money.

Joseph P. wants to speak to some members about some checks which were written incorrectly, and what to do about them.

GROUP CONSCIENCE #2

TOM McTERNAN
JIM BAIN
ROLAND HEISLER
PAGE CULBERTSON
MATT K.
BUDDY F.
BETH N.
MARC BURKHARDT
JIM BRITA
LOUES C.
ALBIN S.
BILL G.
BOBBY B.
BOB BARRETT
AL REISSER
STEPHEN RASKEY
JIM E. MILLER
SALLY EVANS
JOSEPH PROCTOR
ROY DRUM
FRANK FELDMAN
HENRY MILLAN
MARY LAMER
PAT TIERNEY
GEORGE STARKEY
NICKIE CHAGARIS
K BFA CHADBOURNE
DOUG W.
LINDA M.
BO SEWELL

GEORGIA/OHIO
MOJO BAY, CA.
NEW ORLEANS
MARIETTA, GA.
SOUTHERN CA.
SAN JOSE, CA.
DANIA, FLA.
AKRON, OHIO
FT. WAYNE, IN.
PHILLY, PA.
PROV. R.I.
JERSEY CITY, N.J.
PHILLY, PA.
L.A., CA.
IVYLAND, PA.
PHILA., PA.
LEETONIA, OHIO
BUENA PARK, CA.
MEMPHIS, TENN
CORTLAND, OHIO
PITTSBURGH, PA.
BRONX, NEW YORK
MARIETTA, GA.
FT. MITCHELL, KY.
MARIETTA, GA.
WHITTIER, CA.
MINNEAPOLIS, MINNESOTA
LINCOLN, NB.
KANSAS
MARIETTA, GA.

Charles- no prayer

Linda- needs better transition

Frank- keep simple, too redundant, too philosophical

Nona-1 is incomplete, don't like 6&7

Bob- editing

Ralph- need more on insanity, don't like "laugh at self"

Roger- Put comment in form of written input and give to workshop.

Announcement of breakfast from 9-11AM. Suggestion to start workshops in the morning.

Jim moves to form Chap. 4 workshop.

Bo- recommends dividing input into general and specific categories. Select editing team and deal with specific input and by morning get typed and copied and ready for general input.

Buddy- break into 12 teams to handle input

Jim- Write input now to give to workshop and give to editing.

Mary- Start easy and wait for editing

Motion passed to form team to deal with Chap 4 input

Bo- team members should be willing to stick it out for the entire thing----general agreement.

Motion that 2 members of team have past conference experience, amended to 3 members, passed.

Call for volunteers-

Roger- committees or teams limited to 5 members-passed

Much squawking finally results in agreement on 5 member teams with 3 experienced members and 2 newcomers. The experienced members finally volunteered down to 3, 2 newcomers from volunteer list drawn from a hat-- Sally, Bo, Jim M. are experienced volunteers, Toby and Leah are newcomers. (Chapter 4 team)

Bo- If it don't work we can fix it, anybody is welcome to sit in.

Joseph- use copy that's been proof

ANNOUNCEMENTS: Lunch tomorrow is make yer own, don't use trash cans without liners, grab your own coffee cup and keep it, register if you haven't already.

Happy birthday to Roy (2 years)

CLOSE.

Chairperson Roger T. opened the third Group Conscience Meeting with a moment of silence and the Book Prayer.

Announcements made were the following:

1. Frank F. needs a ride to Atlanta at any time through the week.
2. Anyone needing transportation please see Bob G.
3. Do not turn on the air-conditioner. Florida has the highest rate for electricity.
4. Charles said that the typewriters will be here shortly. Also, the photocopier will soon be in working order, so don't ask any more fucking questions.

As far as the status of Chapter Four, Sally E. stated that her workshop has factored in all new input, almost through Step Two. Bo S. stated that progress has been slow because of the absence of the photocopier. Most of the total input was on Step One (disease concept) and Step Two (insanity).

Charles asked if it will be brought to final form. Jim M. stated that it will be edited after it is re-typed. Spent time developing a form for handling input.

Roger define the steps for completion of a chapter:

1. Factoring in the input.
2. Edit for flow. Make transition.
3. Proofing. Polishing. No major changes made here. If there are any major changes, it returns to the editing workshop.
4. Review by the Group Conscience.
5. Distribution to the Fellowship.

Roger then stated that we need to work on the other chapters.

Sally stated that we should choose committees to decide what needs to be done on each chapter. Roger stated that we should spend

WORLD LITERATURE CONFERENCE - 6 ATTENDANCE SHEET 9/15/81 11:15 A.M.

NAME	AREA	PHONE
Terica Wood	Bristol, PA	215-322-4197
Jamie S.	Sharon, PA	NO PHONE
Richelle Tayler	Cortland, Ohio	216-637-5342
Jim Bain	Morro Bay, California	805-772-1075
Mike P.	Memphis, TN	NO PHONE
Linda M.	Kansas	913-671-2926
Bob B.	San Francisco, CA	415-346-0567
Bruce F.	Hollywood, FL	305-983-3258
John Day	John Day, Oregon	I FORGET
Leah Goodrich	South Florida	305-758-2131
Beth N.	Dania, FL	305-922-2424
Sheila C.	Miami, FL	305-949-0915
Jim Brita	Ft. Wayne, IN	219-489-3966
Mary A. Vargo	Warren Ohio	216-369-1047
Bill Gribbin	Jersey City, N.J.	201-656-6986
Louis Cirineo	Philadelphia, PA	215-465-8025
Bobby Bonds	Philadelphia, PA	215-525-5136
Albin Swenson	Providence, R.I.	401-941-1640
Al Reisser	Ivyland, PA	215-322-1552
Stephen Kaskey	Philadelphia, PA	215-464-5710
Bryant Smith	Atlanta, GA	404-549-8331
Frank Feldman	Pittsburgh, PA	412-687-0255
Mary Ledbetter	Lincoln, NE	402-475-1121
Marc Burkhardt	Akron, Ohio	216-688-7867
Mary Lamer	Marietta, GA	404-422-6387
Page C.	Smyrna, GA	404-----
K Bea Chadbourne	Minneapolis, MN	612-874-0926
Bo		
Doug W	Lincoln, NB	402-464-0924
George Starkey	Marietta, GA	404-973-8790
Roger		
Charles Kuecher	Dania, FL	305-922-2424
Bob Gray	Ft. Lauderdale, FL	305-475-3688

Charles explained that proofing is only to correct the spelling, punctuation and to see that the sentences have good structure. Not to change the content.

Louis informed that chapter seven was done, but the group wanted to check over some details.

Typists were assigned to different workshop groups. They are as follows:

Louis	5
Henry	6
Robert	7

Charles said not to leave anything in unused typers. Ever reminding us of their value.

Terica announced for typist for minutes.

Mary mentioned that we were all getting a little careless and sloppy: so please clean up after yourselves.

Banquet was discussed; five dollars admittance fee and it is open to all in the fellowship.

Roger says it looks as if we may review two more chapters before the 11:00 p.m. regular group concious.

Charles suggested that workshop teams only sleep after their assignments are finished.

Bob G. and Roger had a short discussion on the starting time of certain workshop teams.

Joe and Bob G. said they were disappointed in the Florida turnout.

Roger said as conferences go this was normal occurrence by the hosting state.

Jamie told us not to put empty pots on hot burners they will break. And someone broke an egg and left a mess. Please clean up after yourself.

Minutes will be done by Beth and Roland. They will pass minutes out tonight.

Meeting closed by consensus.

Kieth lead the Lords prayer.

Adjourn 12:00 noon

the door.

14. Bo asked for a specific list to be written so we know exactly what is needed before the book can be published.
15. Bob said we act as if we're done. We're not. I've been taught not to project.
16. Joe suggested Linda take the bulk of the files home as luggage to reduce the shipping cost.
17. Matt read Chapter Five.
18. Motion! Send Chapter Five back to Workshop. Approved.
19. Doug suggested Chapter Seven was in the same shape as Chapter Five. Motion: We should go ahead and read Chapter Seven. Approved.
20. Tom M. read Chapter Seven. Discussion.
 - a. Bob: Motion to send to committee tabled.
 - b. Bob: Send to committee to correct redundancy.
 - c. Sally: Two parts; first bad, second good.
 - d. Mary: I think we can do it in this group conscience.
 - e. Charles: I like it. Relapsers need redundancy.
 - f. Bo: I see the work going down the tubes. We need a new plan for finalization. Suggest a two, or three man team to polish the work. A flow reading will not cost too much time.
 - g. Maureen: As a relapser, I think it's great. We don't need a workshop. We can do it here.
 - h. Joseph: Agree with Charles and Bobby. I like idea of polishing team. I want to nominate Roger.
 - i. Roger Explained Polishing Team. Approved. Nominations: Roger, Sally, Tom, Bob B. (declines), Charles, Jim M. (declines).